Dear Saint Michael Parishioners,

I hope you continue to do well. Here are the latest developments for March 25, 2020.

- 1. Please join Pope Francis in praying the Our Father prayer today at noon (local time) for the containment and mitigation of the coronavirus.
- 2. Also, please join Archbishop George Lucas of Omaha and Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt of Grand Island and us in praying the Rosary this evening at 6:00 P.M. The Rosary will be broadcast on Spirit Catholic Radio at 102.7 FM.
- 3. Thank you to the many parishioners who have responded to my appeal for ongoing, continued financial support of our parish. Please know of my sincere gratitude. If you wish to help, send your envelopes and/or donations to the parish office or sign up for online giving. Click here: https://www.stmichaellincoln.org/donate.html.
- 4. Daily Mass and Coffee N Clerics continue to be recorded daily and posted to the parish's Facebook page and the parish's website.
- 5. Please know that Father Schwenka, Deacon Sasse, and I join you and your families daily in prayer during these times of challenge and opportunity. Gather your family close to you, pray with them, and let them know that the Lord is with us always. Today is the Solemnity of the Annunciation, and just as the Archangel Gabriel spoke to Mary, the Lord is speaking to us today in undeniable ways. Continue to ask Him to make His presence and His will obvious to us and give us the grace to respond.

With every good wish,

Father Kenneth Borowiak